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Jim Fitzowich introduced our guest speaker, Dr 
Jeff Keshen, Dean, Faculty of Arts, Mount Royal 
University.  Dr. Keshen is a prize winning author of 
five books, 11 edited books and more than 25 
scholarly articles.  He is a historian of 20th century 
Canada, specializing in War and Society.  His teaching 
has garnered the University of Ottawa’s Excellence in 
Education Prize and the Government of Ontario’s 
Leadership in Education Award.  Before starting as 
Dean for the Faculty of Arts at Mount Royal 
University in July 2012, he served as Chair of the 
Department of History at the University of Ottawa.  
He is also adjunct professor in the Centre of Military 
and Strategic Studies at the University of Calgary. 
 
The following is extracted from Dr. Keshen’s notes 
for his talk, which was somewhat constrained by 
time limitations: 
 
“It is truly a pleasure to be here today, speaking to an 
organization that does so much to improve 
communities, especially among those with acute 
need.  Before arriving in Calgary, I worked for many 
years at the University of Ottawa, where I had the 
opportunity and honour to interact with Rotary 
through Adventures in Citizenship forums and 
engaging Rotary as a partner in the U of O’s 
Community Service Learning program, where 
students undertook volunteer work as part of their 
courses. 
 
It is my belief – one that I imagine Rotary shares – 
that universities have a special obligation and 
privilege to contribute – indeed to lead – not only 
intellectually but also socially to help students to 
really appreciate that a great country and great 
communities are built not only upon the willingness 
of people to work hard to improve their own lot, but 
also by giving back. 
 
I’m a historian, one who is deeply impressed by the 
long record of Rotary’s tremendous service, drawing 
motivation from the motto “Service Above Self”.  At 
MRU, you’ve had an important direct impact, namely 
by creating the Gardie and Jeanne Shaw Scholarship 
that each year, is awarded to a 2ND year student who 
excells academically and demonstrates commitment 
to volunteerism and community building. 

   
HEALTH AND WELLNESS: Contact Dick Shaw at atlanticclipper@gmail.com if you know of anyone 
that is not well or is there anyone you know that could use a visit. 
 
TRANSPORTATION: Contact Bonar Irving at bonar@shaw.ca or: 403 254 8476 if you know of anyone 
that may need a ride to meetings 

mailto:atlanticclipper@gmail.com
mailto:bonar@shaw.ca?subject=Transportation
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At MRU, and particularly in the Faculty of Arts, we endeavour to prepare students by instilling fundamental, critically 
important skills that we believe underlie success in all aspects of life.  These being the ability to critically analyze, to 
communicate effectively, to appreciate the complexity of issues, and the importance of empathy and understanding.  
We educate students not only in the classroom, but also by getting them into the community, to link theory to 
experience in locations that span areas surrounding our campus to settings that span the globe, and work among 
many of the most destitute. 
 
Yet, Arts still battles against that long established image of being impractical, or even being frivolous - that its degrees 
are not the ones students should pursue if they want a promising career.  Interestingly, however, there is currently an 
explosion of double majors at universities, where many undergraduates are combining STEM-based studies with 
Humanities, bringing them expertise in in a specific professional domain as well as broad knowledge and the mastery 
of those fundamental skills relating to analysis and communications.  A recent study found that 93% of employers 
agreed that a “demonstrated capacity to think critically, communicate clearly, and solve complex problems is more 
important than a job candidate’s undergraduate degree.”  Whereas Arts students initially struggle in starting careers 
and are paid less than those in the STEM domains, after about 5 years on the job, they generally catch up in earnings 
and do arguably better with respect to promotion.  In 2011/2012 the unemployment rate of 8.4% for recently 
graduated Liberal Arts majors in the USA compared well to those in computer science and math at 8.3%. 
 
At MRU, the Faculty of Arts graduate slightly less students than Business and Health and Community Studies, but 
collectively our courses house far more registrants (being the go-to place for electives).  The Faculty represents about 
75% of the obligatory General Eduaction courses all students must take to ensure beadth and depth in their degree.  
MRU Arts presently has 9 Majors - English, History, Justice Studies, Sociology, Anthropology, Policy Studies, Spanish, 
Interior Design and Psychology.  It has about 120 full-time professors, roughly the same number of contract 
professors, and about 2,000 students taking its degree majors. 
 
Among the things distinguishing MRU Arts is the outstanding commitment of Faculty, and the enthusiasm of students, 
to apply disciplinary theories and classroom lessons to connect with and try to improve the broader community.  A 
good portion of our outreach is “practical” and applied.  Mount Royal has very strong co-op, work terms and 
internship programs, under which students earn academic credits, make money, and network as part of their degree.   
 
Also, through our programs Arts students are in communities where they learn first hand and apply the motto of 
“Service Above Self.”  Soon after starting at MRU in 2012, one of the first things I was asked to advance was 
Community Service Learning.  A little more than 3 years later, this new program - managed by Business professor 
Victoria Calvert - has approximately 25% of our students engaged in Community Service Learning.  Through their 
courses they provide a minimum of 15 hours of volunteerism, which collectively yields some 50,000 volunteer hours 
annually in Calgary. 
 
Some examples of the programs are: 
 

Interior Design students are remodelling several rooms at Shoshone Centre to create a more home like setting 
for women and children escaping abusive home situations. 
 
The English Department has partnered with United Active Living to create a program in which students are 
paired with residents at the Garrison Green Senior Centre, to write about a defining moment in the senior’s 
life.  The stories are editted and published versions are presented to the residents and their families. 
 
English and Interior Design professors have collaborated to start the “Who’s Frank” anti-bullying initiative 
that works with high schools and middle schools to raise awareness about the scourge of bullying.  
Anonymous stories are solicited from victims and shared with the audience.  A giant pink elephant called 
Frank is used to put forward the idea that bullying is an elephant in the room and is a topic about which we 
need “Frank” discussion.  
 
Arts students, as part of Sociology, Anthropology and English courses, have linked their studies with 
development work in places such as Sri Lanka and Ghana. 
 
A Centre for Community Disaster Research has been founded, producing reports on means to support family 
and community resilience in the face of major disasters.  Its work has been applied in places such as High 
River and even in Louisiana, which is still recovering from Hurricane Katrina. 
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This is an Excerpt from Mount Royal University to our Club 
submitted by Dave Marchant for this Bulletin:   
 
 
 

October 4th, 2016 
 
Calgary South Rotary Club 
 
All donations made to Mount Royal University directly benefit students. Thank you for the gift of $2,000.00. 
We are pleased to designate your donation to the Rotary Club of Calgary, Gardie & Jeanne Shaw Scholar-
ship. 
 
Every day donors like you are transforming the breadth and depth of Mount Royal. Improving and building 
learning centres and institutes, facilitating student success through awards or program improvement, en-
hancing the opportunities we offer on campus and providing intellectually engaging and responsive learning 
- these feats of success could not have been accomplished without your support. 
 
"The possibilities are now endless. I am grateful to be enrolled at Mount Royal where my overall learning ex-
perience is truly valued. Now, I am not only improving myself as a student and learner but also contributing 
to the community." 
 
 - Tera Graves, third-year Bachelor of Child Studies student. 
 
On behalf of David Docherty, President of Mount Royal University, and the students you have inspired, thank 
you for helping us provide and exceptional undergraduate educational experience for our students.  
 
Sincerely 
 
Stephen Shapiro 
Executive Director 

 

CONTINUED … 
 
As a result of negotiations with U of C, MRU will pursue establishing an undergraduate interdisciplinary Peace Studies 
program.  This new initiative will include workshops, guest speakers, a degree minor and presenting of the annual 
Calgary Peace Prize.  This was established in 2006 to “recognize outstanding individuals from the global community 
who work toward making the world a more just, safer and less violent place.”  Past recipients have included Hiroshima 
Mayor Tad-at-o-shi Akiba, Dr. Samantha Nutt, Senator (Retired Lieutenant General) Romeo Dallaire, and last year, the 
Commissioners of Canada’s Truth and Reconciliation Commission. 
 
Established in 1910 as a College, and since 2009 as a university, MRU is a uniquely dynamic institution, wholly 
committed to creating a welcoming place and bringing a spirit of service to the broader public, something I earnestly 
hope will inspire even more collaborations/partnerships between us and you all here to create even better 
communities. 
 
Terry Allen thanked Dr. Keshen for his thoughts on the place of Liberal Arts in today ’s society and for bringing 
us the MRU perspective on public service and community involvement which matches very closely to the ideals of 
Rotary.  Our Club is involved in the MRU Peace Studies initiative and the annual awarding of the Calgary Peace Prize.   
 
He noted that the scholarship mentioned in Dr. Keshen’s talk was established to honour the District Governors 
who have come from our Club, Gardie Shaw, Bob Dawson and Ken Copithorne.  President Ken presented Dr. 
Keshen with a copy of our own historian Peter Penner’s latest book, “A Time to Be Born”.  
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Welcome to the Rotary Club of Calgary South. My name is Ken Farn, I’m honoured to be your Club President for the 
2016/17 Rotary Year. Please join Lisa Fernandes and your head table in the singing of O Canada followed by Rotary 
Grace.  Enjoy your lunch and fellowship!  
 
Head Table: new member Bryan Burt, Michael Ruttan, PP Keith Davis, Jim Fitzowich and our guest speaker, 
Dr. Jeff Keshen 
 
Guests: Bonar Irving introduced our visitors and guests.  Today they included special guests Tyler and Susan 
Cran, Christine Castro, District Governor Nominee Dan Doherty, Sam Switzer, Judy and Steve Heynen, Karen 
Gallagher-Burt, Colleen Potter, our exchange student Pablo Ruiz, Speaker Dr. Jeff Keshen, Joe Henschel, and 
last but not least, District Administrator Charlene Bearden 
 
Health and Wellness: President Ken noted that Glenn Potter was back from his sojourn in hospital, and Roger 
Jarvis has been hospitalized with a suspected stroke.  He also advised that Jean, wife of Jim Porter, has passed 
away and Earl Huson’s brother has also passed. 
 
District Conference:  Although scheduled for May, 2017, the Conference is already attracting a lot of interest 
and only 16 rooms are still available in the Red Deer hosting hotel. 
 
Mustard Seed Dinner:  Don Gass advised that the annual Mustard Seed dinner is scheduled for Nov 14, and 
requires 18 volunteers.  There are 2 shifts, preparation from 4:00 – 6:30, and serving from 6:30 – 8:30.  A signup 

sheet was circulated at the meeting. 
 
Partner’s Fall Potluck:  Only 16 tickets are left for the Fall Dinner.  Move fast to get 
yours! 
 
 
Club Elections: Allan Johnson outlined the election process.  Nominations must be sub-

mitted by Oct 27, 2016.  See the Bulletin for details. The nominees to date who were asked to stand are:  Glen God-
lonton, Dana Hunter, Jim Hutchens and Kevin MacLeod. Don Bacon has been nominated as Secretary and Ron 
Prokosch has been nominated as President-Elect 
 
 
Charitable Giving Tax Credits:  Penny Leckie provided some guid-
ance on the tax credits available for charitable giving.   
 
Bottom line is that a tax credit of around 50% is given for any donation, 
at any income level. 

 

Donation Tax Credit – Alberta 2016

Taxable 
Income $100,000 $200,000 $200,001 $300,000

Effective Tax 
Rate 36% 47% 47% 48%

Donation Tax 
Credit 50% 50% 54% 54%

Tax Impact of Giving - Alberta

Taxable 
Income $100,000 $200,000 $250,000 $300,000

Donation 
Tax Credit 50% 50% Blended 54%

Amount of
Gift $1,000 $1,000 $1,000 $1,000

Tax Savings $450 $450 $465 $480

Cost of Gift $550 $550 $535 $520

“5 in 5”

• Donate $5,000 over 5 years

• $1,000 per year pre-tax

• $83.33 per month pre-tax

• $2.74 per day pre-tax

• How Much is Your Daily Latte?

• Tax credit may be 54% but even at 50% after-
tax cost of $5,000 in 5 years is $1.37 per day
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CRCF Report: Greg Martin brought us up to date on the current status of our CRCF funds.  The current total 
Foundation value is $49 million; our Club share is $3.9 million, about 9% of the total.  Our share has grown 2.6 times 
since 2007, compared to overall growth of 1.7 times for the total fund in that time.  Total Club donations to date are 
about $2.6 million, so we have enjoyed substantial appreciation even after the annual 5% disbursement. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

50/50 Draw: Jim Cairns awarded the 50/50 draw to our guest, Charlene Bearden. 
 
Tyler and Susan Cran:  President Ken recognized Tyler and Susan as they have left the Club and are retiring to 
sunny Osoyoos.  Tyler joined Rotary in 1993 and has been an active 
Member, participating in a variety of Club Committees and projects, 
until health issues curtailed his involvement.   
 
Although a very private family who do not publicize their many 
philanthropic activities, the Cran’s have been generous donors to 
Rotary Challenger Park, CRCF and many other Club endeavours.  
They are multiple Paul Harris Fellows and have been significant 
supporters of our SISP Golf Tournament, and the First Nations SISP.  
Susan is still active in her support of Dream Home, Country 
Thunder and Rotary Partners.  The Rotary motto of “Service Above 
Self” has inspired them to give back to our community.  
 
They are thanked for their contribution to our Club and to the 
greater Rotary world.   
 
President Ken presented Tyler and Susan with a copy of Peter Penner’s book “A Time to Be Born”, and Rotary 
coins which can serve as a reminder of their time with us in Rotary.   We wish you many quality years of retirement in 
Osoyoos … much happiness together and good health to both of you. 
 
New Member Induction:  Michael Ruttan introduced our newest Member, 
Bryan Burt.  Bryan moved to Calgary from Cape Breton at the age of 18 in 
search of work.  He worked as a Power System Operator with TransAlta for 26 
years before going into business on his own.  His shift work with TransAlta al-
lowed him to spend a lot of time with his 2 children, a daughter and son, now 
29 and 26 respectively.  In addition to their own children, he and his wife Karen 
hosted 44 foster children in their loving home over the years. 
 
About 10 years ago, Bryan purchased Dyna-Crete, a foundation repair and 
maintenance business that he continues to develop with his son, Colin.  Bryan 
and his family have been active members of our community for many years.  He 
has served as a director of Foster Parents of Calgary, with his local community association, and with many of the 
sports organizations his in which children were involved.  His wife Karen has worked in the not for profit sector for 
many years.  He is half way to a black belt in martial arts and is an avid scuba diver, with a particular interest in 
sharks.  Please get to know Bryan and welcome him to Rotary. 

Calgary Rotary Clubs Foundation Calgary Rotary Clubs Foundation
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Past President Keith Davis performed the induction. 
“Bryan, it is my pleasure on behalf of the board of directors and the members of the 
Rotary Club of Calgary South to welcome you as a member.  
If you look out over this room you will see a group of men and women who, were it not for 
Rotary, may never have met.  They are a diverse group, with a wide variety of experience, 
political and religious beliefs, personal backgrounds and life objectives.   
But there is a common theme:  within this room there are people of local, regional, national 
and international celebrity.  There are scientists, entrepreneurs, educators, ranchers, retail-
ers, administrators, and other professionals in a wide variety of disciplines.  Some are at the 
start of their careers and others – after a lifetime in their professions – are now enjoying re-
tirement.  The common theme I referred to is their desire to support their community, not 
only locally, but around the world.  Through Rotary, they are giving back – and most have 
done so throughout their careers.  They believe wholeheartedly, as I do, in the Rotary motto 
of “Service Above Self”.  And they use as their guiding light the “Four Way Test” which you 
have heard much about, and which you will continue to hear much about throughout your time as a Rotarian.   
Bryan, I always like to tell new members that, while we can make you a member of our Rotary Club, we cannot make 
you a Rotarian in the true sense of the word. That is a distinction which you must gain for yourself.  Over time, you 
will find your own ‘level’ within our club and within the broader Rotary community.  Not everyone is comfortable in a 
leadership role, but we all contribute in our own way and each of us brings value to efforts of our club.  We welcome 
you not only for the fine fellowship which we will share, but also for the assistance you will provide to help us carry 
out the club's projects for the purpose of making our community, our country, and the world a better place to live. 
You have been chosen for membership in the Rotary Club of Calgary South because we believe you to be a leader in 
your respective vocation and because you display those characteristics which will enable you to enjoy Rotary and to 
impart its message of service.  You are the representative of your vocation in this club, and information pertaining to 
your vocation must naturally come to us through you.  At the same time, you will be an ambassador from this Rotary 
club to your vocation.  We will rely upon you to convey the principles and ideals of service, which we here advocate, 
to the people in your vocation whom you have the honor to represent.  
The community will know and judge Rotary by your embodiment of it in character and service, and we accept you as a 
member with confidence that our principles and organization will be safe and secure in your hands.  
We also expect assistance and inspiration from you in helping us to become better Rotarians, and it is with this hope 
that I now ask your sponsor, Michael Ruttan, to invest you with the distinguishing lapel pin of Rotary membership 
and to offer you the right hand of Rotary fellowship. Your membership card shows that you are a member of the Rota-
ry Club of Calgary South in good standing, and it is the only identification needed for you to visit and be welcomed by 
any of the more than 34,000 Rotary clubs throughout the world in more than 200 countries, with membership in ex-
cess of 1.3 million Rotarians 
Fellow members, I have much pleasure in presenting to you our new member, Bryan Burt.” 
 
President Ken Farn then closed the meeting  
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On October 6
th
, 2016 the nomination period will open for all positions to be elected this year. These positions are: 

 Four (4) Directors for the 2016/2018 Term 

 President-Elect Nominee, will become President-Elect on July 1, 2017 and will be President for 2018/2019 Term 

 Secretary for July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 Term 
 
The timeline for the election process is as follows: 

1. September 29
th
, 2016:  The Chair of the Nominating Committee will announce to the club that nominations will open 

on October 6, 2016 and will outline the nomination process.  The Chair (or his designate) will repeat this notification 
at each of the meetings up to and including October 20, 2016. That notification will also be published in the club Bul-
letin newsletter in those dates. 

2. October 6
th
, 2016:  Nominations will open for all positions to be elected. 

The October 6
th
 Bulletin newsletter will (as pdf attachments) publish nomination forms. Kathyann will send an email 

to all Members in good standing containing names of all members eligible for election to position of Director and 
Secretary, and a second list of Members in good standing who are eligible for election to position of President-Elect 
Nominee.      
Printed copies of nomination forms in standard format will be available from Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary at each of 
the meetings up to and including October 20

th
.    

 
3. All completed Nomination Forms must be in the hands of Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary no later than 12:00 Noon on 

October 27
th
, 2016. Nominations MUST be received in standard format, stating:  

 Position being sought by Nominee 

 Name of Nominee, including a signed declaration by Nominee of willingness to serve if elected 

 Nominating signatures of two Members in Good Standing of the club who are eligible to vote.    
 

4. Nominations will close at 12:00 Noon on October 27
th
, 2016.  If a sufficient, or fewer, number of candidates are nomi-

nated by the deadline for nominations, then the slate of candidates will be declared elected by acclamation, and 
Nominating Committee will be directed to appoint sufficient Directors to meet requirements 

 
5. If more candidates are nominated than positions to be filled, an election will ensue in order to collect secret ballots 

from all Members in good standing. The process will be as follows: 
 

 On November 3
rd

, 2016 a brief profile of each eligible candidate will be published in the club Bulletin.  It is the 
responsibility of each candidate to prepare an abbreviated profile in standard format, and to submit that profile to 
Past President Murray Flegel 2016 Chair: Nomination Committee. This must be done before the November 3

rd
 

regular meeting of the Club, in order that they can be published in the November 3
rd

 Bulletin. 
 

 On November 10
th
, 2016 ballots, showing names of all nominees, will be sent to all Members in good standing of 

the club.  Ballots will include name of the candidate, position they are seeking, name of person who nominated 
them, and name of the person who seconded that nomination.    

 

 All ballots must be received by Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary no later than 12:00 Noon on November 17
th

, 
2016 in order to be counted. 

 

 Nominating Committee, as set out by Club bylaws, will be a committee made up of Past Presidents of our club.  
 

This committee will meet on September 28
th
, 2016 to identify a candidate for the position of President-Elect 

Nominee and, upon the consent of that candidate, his/her name will be made known to members of the Club by 
the 2016 Chair: Nominations Committee (or a representative).  His/her name will also be included on ballot as a 
nominee for that position.  All Members in good standing of the club will be encouraged to submit nominations 
for the position of President-Elect Nominee, in addition to the name put forward by the Past Presidents. 

 
Any questions regarding this election process should be directed to Past President Al Johnson or Past 
President Murray Flegel 

 

 

2016 ELECTION PROCEDURES 



 8 

 BULLETIN: VOL.  62: ISSUE 14, OCTOBER 20 2016   
      

2016 ELECTION PROCEDURES 

President-Elect Nominee 
 
 Must be a member of our club for at least five (5) years 
 Must have served on the Board of Directors for at least one (1) year 
 Must not have previously held the office of President of our club 
 Is a member is good standing of our club, having maintained 70% attendance in the two years 
  prior to nomination 
 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to all club expectations for involvement in club 
 activities, such as committee work and fund-raising activities and, in particular, completion of 
 Dream Home shifts as expected by the club 

 
Director  
 
 Must have been a member in good standing of our club for at least three (3) years 
 Must not have served in any position on the Board of Directors for the preceding three-year 
 (3 years) period 
 Must have demonstrated a strong commitment to the objects of Rotary throughout their ten-

ure 
 in the club. 
 Is a member in good standing of the club, having maintained a 70% attendance in the previ-

ous 
 two (2) years prior to nomination 
 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to all club expectations for involvement in club  
 activities, such as committee work and fund-raising activities and, in particular, completion of 
 Dream Home shifts as expected by the club 

 
Secretary 
 
 Must have been a member of our Club for at least three (3) years 
 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to the Rotary Club of Calgary South to the objects of  
 Rotary throughout their tenure in the club 
 

Treasurer (NOT REQUIRED THIS YEAR) 
 Must have been a member of our Club for at least three (3) years 
 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to the Rotary Club of Calgary South to the objects of 
 Rotary throughout their tenure in the club 
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MUSTARD SEED AND RONALD MacDONALD HOUSE  UPCOMING DINNERS  

 

Dinner at the Mustard Seed: November 14 

Dinner at Ronald McDonald House: November 25 

Please contact Harry Pelton 

SMALL GRANTS REQUEST 

Bill LeClair has requested that all Small Grants Applica-

tions be submitted to: kathyann@rotarycs.org by  

October 31st 2016 

It is that time again for all to consider doing a Sal-

vation Army Kettle shift.  

The shifts are at Chinook Centre and are two hours 

in duration, beginning at 10am.  

The dates that I am trying to get are Dec 10th and 

Dec 17th.  I will confirm these dates when the Sal-

vation Army get back to me.  

Shifts fill quickly so do not delay getting your name in early. 

Thanks in advance    

Submitted by: Dave Read 

KETTLES 

MEMBERS WHO HAVE RESIGNED 

Duncan Alexander, Tyler Cran, Javed Ghafoor, Donna Johnson, Brian Or-

gnero and Biba Tharp 

mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
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FINAL SCORE 
4 - 2 

Social Committee Stages Successful “Pop-Up” Event 

The RCCS Social Committee staged another successful “Pop-Up” event, drawing 16 Rotarians & friends 
to Kildare’s Ale House on October 17

th
 to cheer on the Toronto Blue Jays in their 3rd game. Unfortunate-

ly, the support of Rotarians wasn’t enough to push the Jays to a win. A substantial amount of good food 
and refreshing fluids helped keep spirits high at the event, and a great time was had by all. 
Social Committee Chair Toby Oswald-Felker explains that “Pop-Up” events will occur periodically 
throughout the year, with a week or 2 of advance notice.  They are low cost (this one was free, with 
those present paying only for food and drink they ordered) and designed to do nothing more than foster 
fellowship and have a good time. We work hard as Rotarians and it is important to occasionally get to-
gether for no other reason than to relax and have a good time 
 
Submitted by: Keith Davis 

http://www.sportsnet.ca/baseball/mlb/teams/toronto-blue-jays
http://www.sportsnet.ca/baseball/mlb/teams/cleveland-indians
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rotary5360.ca/event/rotary-remembers   Click this link here 

rotary5360.ca/event/rotary-remembers
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SALTS Summer Trips (CLICK HERE) 

SUBMITTED BY CHAS FILIPSKI 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mSEMKzVrNF9G_0lBp5HwF9PySns1_PYokvufNW-cjMIGUECFjjQHNpIDegnUiHl2j4Ajy3SwxM3ukRDFyxy17HTFOrRMZ9kGl0Ca-tYOnjkZ4D46pa5crllR_MZUVF8E692TSrNqD9YR04vje3l388jkrERbQOmF34E5mXwMMQRUe9uHn0jQXM5NR4YkKHR8P7cXawQwz3E=&c=Hd3A0ZpQ5iycbFxYr0on6
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THANK YOU ROTARY´S BEST CLUB… 

Hey Rotarians, I have news since the last time I wrote you. I fi-

nally played a football game (not a practise) it wasn’t a long time 

but I really became aggressive and I got so excited about that. 

Actually the coach is making me playing a lot of plays in practis-

es and I am learning them so maybe I enjoy more time on the field. I have games next Tuesday 25
th
 

and Thursday 27
th
 (both October) but they are really important for the team so I don’t promise I am play-

ing (I am the 17!!). 

Last Tuesday I met Mary Mcphee and we had dinner at her house, she is a really nice person, so 

friendly, perfect host and really a really good chef. I look up to her and her likes about knowing new 

countries and cultures. 

My thanksgiving was really nice, really cold and really “foodless” I went to the far north of Edmonton 

with Ron and we stayed at his friend’s house, they were so friendly and they made me feel a really ap-

preciated guest, thanks Gordon and Ann. We spent Friday an Saturday with them and the snow which I 

like to shovelled and throw it to my head. Sunday we drove to the north (if it is possible) and we cele-

brated thanksgiving at my good friend Steve´s house who have a 

lot of stories and jokes to tell everyone. It was the 40
th
 time they 

were celebrating thanksgiving together as a group and they intro-

duced me and treated me like if I would stay for each of the 40 

times. The food there was amazing and they let me cut the turkey 

but ate it was better. 

 

 
 

    … Pablo 
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Our wind up hike was to Troll Falls. We knew we were 

on the right trail when we saw this small troll in the ditch 

At the falls you can see this big troll in 

the rock 

The falls were high as you can see 

by the person walking beside them 

A tourist from Ontario took this picture of the eight of us but 

occluded the falls by lining up the trees in front of the falls 

We lunched in Kananaskis village and all felt like a snooze 

afterwards 

After lunch we walked the path overlooking the still flood-damaged 

Kananaskis golf course, but if you looked up the snow peaked 

mountains were still the same 
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    PARTNERS IN PRINT 

CASH BAR: WINE AND BEER 
AVAILABLE 

 

 Terry McColl had a little fall and is recovering with great spirit. 
 

 Claudia Brews had back surgery and will be in a body cast for 3-6 months.  

  She is recovering at her daughter's house. 
 

 
 
 

 
Submitted by :   Denise MacLeod 

PARTNERS SUNSHINE  

COMMITTEE NEWS 

Best wishes for a speedy and healthy recovery for both. Our thoughts are with you 

HIKERS: Yesterday was our last scheduled hike for the season. Many thanks to 
our leaders, who organized us, found new vistas, and kept us safe. 
 Kudos also to our photographer, Pat Farn, and schedule maker, Barb Heuchert. 
 Watch for us next Spring when we will welcome new hikers who love the mountains, 
fresh air and exercise  
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OCTOBER 2016 
Oct 27   Visit from District Governor Neil Berg 
NOVEMBER 2016 
Nov 3   Katie Von Hansen: Parkinson Alberta 
Nov 10   NO MEETING DUE TO ROTARY REMEMBERS AT CARRIAGE HOUSE 
Nov 11   Rotary Remembers: Carriage House Inn (See Page in Bulletin) 
Nov 14   Mustard Seed Dinner (Contact Harry Pelton) 
Nov 17   TBA 
Nov 24   STARS Tour: At the STARS Hangar 
Nov 25   Ronald MacDonald House Dinner (Contact Harry Pelton) 
DECEMBER 2016 
Dec 1   Todd Hirsch: Chief Economist (ATB) 
Dec 8   Bob Dubask: Myths about Reverse Mortgages 
Dec 15   Christmas Luncheon: Canyon Meadows Golf Club 
Dec 22   Christmas Social and Cleven Awards Day 
Dec 29   NO MEETING DUE TO CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 
JANUARY 2017 
Jan 5   Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 12   Garry Lamb: Alberta Transportation: Calgary Ring Road 
Jan 19   Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 20   Larry Kwong Chinese New Year: Regency Palace 
Jan 26   Legend Series: Reclassification Talk 
FEBRUARY 2017 
Feb 2   TBA 
Feb 9   Valentines Day Luncheon: Location TBA 
Feb 16   TBA 
Feb 23   Dan Doherty: Rotary International Polio Plus 
MARCH 2017 
March 2  TBA 
March 9  President’s Club Update 
March 16  St. Patrick’s Day 
March 23  Alana Asuchak: Stress Busters 
March 30  TBA 
APRIL 2017 
April 6   TBA 
April 13  TBA 
April 20  New Member Celebration: Location to be announced 
April 27  TBA 
MAY 2017 
May 4   Dream Home Registration Kick off 
May 11   TBA 
May 18   TBA 
May 25   TBA 
May 26   President’s Party 
JUNE 2017 
June 1    Stay In School Luncheon: Carriage House Inn 
June 2-4  Radium Fellowship Weekend 
June 8   Charities Day: Possibly at Carriage House Inn 
June 22  YEX Presentation: Returning Student 
June 29  Changing of the Guard 
 

MEETING AT ROTARY HOUSE  OFFSITE MEETING  
 
NO MEETING                        OTHER ROTARY EVENT 
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EVENTS CALENDAR      
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BULLETIN AND CONTACT INFORMATION 

Contact Us 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

L103C, 9705 Horton Road SW 

Calgary AB T2V 2X5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 

 

Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2016 2017 Club Officers 
 
President: Ken Farn: kgfarn@telusplanet.net  

President-Elect: Bill LeClair: leclair@calgarylaw.com 

Past President: Murray Flegel: mjf@bosslubricants.com 

Secretary: Ted Rowsell: rowselle@telus.net  

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy: treasurer@rotarycs.org  

Partners President: Pat Farn: patfarn@telus.net 

 

2016 2017 Directors 
 
Club Service: Operations 
 Steve Mason 
      Email: steve@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Club Service: Memberships and Social 
 Glenn Potter 
 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 
 
Club Service: Ways & Means 
 Jack Haman 
 Email: hamanj@telus.net 
 
Community Service: 
  Luanne Whitmarsh 
 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 
 
Community Service: Ways & Means: 
 Charlie Gouldsborough 
 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 
 
International & Vocational Service 
 Bryan Walton 
 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 
 
Youth Service 
 Stacey Johnson 
 Email: sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca 
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Please submit all bulletin submissions 

in the following format: 

 Word Document or PDF 

 Please ensure that all email ad-

dresses and phone numbers have 

been listed on your announcements  

 Please make sure to include dates 

and times of events etc... 

 Please submit by Thursdays for 

submission in the bulletin (anything 

later cannot be guaranteed) 

contact me at: kathyann@rotarycs.org  

(just click this link) 

 

or call: (403) 244 9788 if you have questions 

Thanks, 

Kathyann Reginato  
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